
Traffic Alert: Stafford Road Construction
Updates – Weeks of March 17 & March 24

Commuters, take note! Roadwork
along Stafford Road, Bergis Road, and
Overlook Drive is entering its final
stages as part of the improvements
surrounding the Lake Oswego
Recreation and Aquatics Center. 
Over the next few weeks, construction
crews will be working to enhance the
roadway for a smoother, safer, and
more accessible ride. www.lakeoswego.city/parksrec/parks-recreation-projects



Construction Timeline & Traffic Impacts
Week of March 17:
Pre-paving and removal of old water trenches.
Week of March 24:
Grinding, widening, installation of a new left-turn lane, and final paving.
Walkway and ADA-compliant crosswalk enhancements on Bergis Road
and Overlook Drive.

What to Expect:
➡️Flaggers and lane closures
➡️Extended traffic delays and backups
➡️Alternative routes recommended

Work Hours:
March 17–21: 9 a.m. – 3 p.m. (to minimize school traffic disruptions)
March 24–28: 9 a.m. – 8 p.m. (extended hours during spring break to
expedite completion)

Schedules are weather dependent and subject to change. Final
striping and pavement markings will take place later this spring. 

We appreciate your patience during these final corridor enhancements!
Please note, additional road construction projects with Clackamas
County and PGE will be happening simultaneously on Atherton Road
and south of the Rosemont Roundabout.
For more details, visit: www.ci.oswego.or.us/parksrec/parks-
recreation-projects or call Bruce Powers, Project Manager,
503-697-6575.


